At A Regular Town Board Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 19th day of March, 2007

Roll Call:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Councilman




Derek N. Benedict, Councilman






Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



Absent:

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:             Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                    James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                    Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                    Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Clerk


Meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M.
1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Conor Miller and J.J. Pospiech, 
both students at Wallkill High School.
2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE


Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, asked everyone to please say a pray for the 
mother of Town Justice Richard Clarino, who passed away on Sunday evening.
3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


There were no additional items for the agenda.
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on the agenda.

5.
BOND RESOLUTION:  Fleet Maintenance Heavy Duty Lift


 MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve a Resolution authorizing the purchase and installation of a new truck service lift at the Town’s Fleet Maintenance Facility, in and for the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York, with a maximum estimated cost of $180,000.00 and authorizing, subject to permissive referendum, the issuance of $180,000.00 in bonds of said Town to pay the cost thereof. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated this Bond Resolution 
authorizes the issuance of up to $180,000.00 in bonds. The maximum term of 
financing would be for 15 years. The authorization is one that is subject to 
permissive referendum, accordingly after the Board’s adoption of this Resolution 
there will be a notice published adverting the public of the passage of the 
Resolution by the Board and only if a petition is not submitted by the Public will 
this Resolution take effect. 


Councilman Woolsey asked what date this resolution will take effect. Mr. Taylor stated it depends in part on the publication. The publication must occur within 10 days of adoption with a 20 day period after the estoppel.    

Mr. Taylor stated the Resolution requires a two thirds majority vote, which means everyone present tonight would have to vote in favor, in order for the Resolution to take effect.  

Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Zarutskie when the Resolution would be in the paper. Mr. Zarutskie stated it will be in the Sentinel on March 23, 2007 and the Mid Hudson Times on March 29, 2007.   

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
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6.
WATER SUPPLY:  Laboratory Service


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to rescind the laboratory services award to STL, located in Newburgh, N.Y. and approve the award to OCL, located in Bloomingburg, N.Y., for conducting water quality parameters at a price of  $35.00, as requested in the memo from James Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, dated March 1, 2007. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

DISCUSSION: Mr. Corbett stated in his memo that STL questioned the price of one of the test services and he contacted Orange County Laboratory (OCL) to recheck the pricing. As a result of clarification presented by the director of OCL, Mr. Corbett is asking the Board to adjust the bid award to reflect that OCL is awarded service for conducting water quality parameters at a price of $35.00.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


7.
RECREATION: Fireworks Bid


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the memo of Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, dated March 8, 2007 to solicit bids for the Community Day Fireworks presentation on July 3, 2007, with changes to the fireworks display (see attached sheet) The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth stated the reason for the change is that he and Mr. Petrillo went back to last year’s fireworks operator to make sure that they had at the minimum the equivalent of what was received last year. Supervisor Booth stated last year’s show was a success and everyone he spoke to approved of the show. He wants to set the same standard for this year. 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated at the last work session there was discussion with respect to changing the minimum period. Mr. Taylor asked if the display is going to remain at 40 minutes? Supervisor Booth stated yes.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent. 
8.
PLANNING BOARD:  Resolution for Land Use Training


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution for Land Use Training, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


(see attached resolution)

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth commented that not just John Ewasutyn, but the entire Planning Board, makes a diligent effort to continually update and educate themselves on a yearly basis and this Resolution is evidence of all the hard work they put forth. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
9.
CODE COMPLIANCE: 
A.
Road Name:  Scat Lane

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to accept the name Scat Lane for the street described as Section 8 Block 1, Lot 97. Parcel numbers 1 thru 20, seconded by Councilman Benedict. 


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, recommended that the Board table this motion at this time.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to table proposed road name Scat Lane, Section 8 Block 1, Lot 97. Parcel numbers 1 thru 20., seconded by Councilman Benedict. 


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
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B.
Purchase of Vehicle


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request made by Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, in his memo dated March 14, 2007 to purchase a new 2007 Jeep Grand Cherokee Laredo from state bid at a cost of $19,847.95, plus delivery, for the Code Compliance Department. Funding for this vehicle is available in the 2007 budget. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio inquired as to what vehicle is the 2007 Jeep Cherokee going to replace. 


Supervisor Booth responded one of the old Police Vehicles. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
10.
POLICE: Hiring Part Time Dispatcher

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the memo submitted


by Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, dated March 16, 2007, to hire Lise K. McAleavey, as part time dispatcher with a proposed hire date of April 5, 2007, at the rate of $13.00 per hour.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
11.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS


Mr. Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced the Town Clerk’s office will be open Saturday, April 21, 2007. Mr. Zarutskie stated that as always, if someone has a special emergency or need they should call and special arrangements will be made.

The second announcement was Tim Logan who has been the reporter covering the news for the Town and reporting for the Times Herald Record has a new position at the St. Louis Post Dispatch, located in Missouri. The St Louis Post Dispatch is one of the most famous papers in the country. Mr. Zarutskie stated Mr. Logan will be missed and we wish him the best.
12.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Mr. and Mrs. Justin Connolly and Mr. & Mrs. Robert Peterson, both of 
Connolly Way, are here to complain about a neighbor. There are deed restrictions 
on lots 
one, two and three, which would be Potters, Peterson and Ramuselic. The 
complaint is against Mr. Ramuselic, who is running a business out of his house. 
The residences formed an association known as the Connolly Way Assoc. Mr. 
Connolly is the President and Mr. Peterson is the Vice President. In July of 2006 
there was a beautification program where all the residents were notified they had 
to come up to standards on the deed restrictions for the neighborhood. Mr. 
Connolly stated he knows the Town has nothing to do with certain deed 
restrictions but the Association is looking for help from the Town due to the fact 
there is a Town ordinance stating you cannot run a business out of your home in 
this residential zone. A year ago the Association sat down with Mr. Ramuselic 
informing him he was not allowed to have commercial vehicles and commercial 
equipment in his yard. Mr. Ramuselic agreed at the meeting, which was in July 
or August of 2006 that he was going to try to remove the vehicles and equipment 
within 30 days. Recently a letter was sent to Mr. Ramuselic asking him the 
status with relocating the business; in response Mr. Ramuselic’s lawyer sent a 
letter back to Mr. Connelly stating he was harassing Mr. Ramuselic, which was 
detrimental to his health.

Mr. Dubetsky, Fire Inspector for the Town, went to the location and talked to Mr. 
Ramuselic’s son. When Mr. Dubetsky went to the house there were no 
commercial vehicles present. Mr. Connelly gave the Board pictures and papers 
with the deed restrictions for the properties located on Connolly Way.  The DEC 
is now involved because Mr. Ramuselic is digging on the part of his property 
which is considered wetlands. Mr. Connolly stated one of Mr. Ramuselic’s septic 
leach fields is leaking into the stream on his property.
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Bennett Weiss, from Balmville, stated that in the opinion of Robert Freeman, 
Executive Director of Open Government Committee, the public should not be 
required to identify themselves. He feels it is a security issue. Mr. Weiss suggested 
having the Board meetings videotaped and submitted to the local cable company. 
This would be at no cost to the Town and would enable the public to view the 
meetings in the comfort of their homes. 

Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, stated that the Town is well aware under the laws of New 
            York State the Town does not have to have people identify themselves. However, in
the past, when people have not identified themselves, it is not the Board, but     people in the audience who ask as a courtesy to know who is speaking. Mr. Zarutskie said specific addresses never go into the minutes.

Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for coming.

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to adjourn at 7:41 P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
 Meeting adjourned at 7:41P.M.

                                                      Respectfully submitted,

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

